

November Meeting Highlights


Thirty Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the November 8th luncheon meeting. Mark Devinney introduced John Bryan of ACBL and Greg Smith of Smith Fleeting (Guest of David K. Smith of Madison Coal & Supply).  Dan Grealish introduced Patrick McShane and John Matig.
Coast Guard News
CDR Steve Wischmann presented the following information:

· Due to security and space limitations, and poor parking conditions, at current facility, approval has been received to relocate the MSU Headquarter Office.  The MSU is beginning the relocation project in hopes of being in new, stand-alone and secure spaces within one to two years.  This is being done in part to better facilitate Coast Guard availability to stakeholders.

· MSU Pittsburgh is expecting to receive two Defender Class patrol boats at the end of November.  These boats will be housed at garage facilities at the ACOE site on Neville Island.  The CG has received tremendous support from COL Hill/ACOE in working up the space sharing agreement that covers the next one to two years until the aforementioned unit facility can be built.

· River Salvage is working to remove the coal barge from Gate Bay #4 of the Montgomery Lock & Dam.  The first attempt to complete this operation is scheduled for Friday, 10 November.

· There have been 8 maritime incidents in the last five weeks. It is unclear whether these incidents have been caused by flow and/or the higher water conditions.  Dick Ehringer offered input from the Navigation Committee to review these incidents and attempt to identify any recommended changes or membership warning notifications.  CDR Wischmann was eager to engage the Nav Committee in this discussion.  

· The Waterways Action Plan Annex for MSU Pittsburgh has been submitted to Sector thus eliminating the RNA effort. 
Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood highlighted the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  
National Weather Service
   Theresa Rossi presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
  Mary Ann Bucci presented the following report:

· The Inland Waterways User Board will be meeting in Pittsburgh on November 16th & 17th.  In conjunction with their visit, the US Army Corp of Engineers and the Port of Pittsburgh Commission is planning a tour of the Montgomery Lock and Dam and the Emsworth Lock and Dam on Thursday, November 16, 2006.  Asst. Secretary John P. Woodley, MG Don T. Riley and BG Bruce Berwick will be attendance.  These are the individuals that determine how the fuel tax will be utilized.  Buses will board at 10:45 at the Renaissance Hotel in downtown Pittsburgh.  At 3:15 p.m. everyone will board the “Liberty Bell” at the Sewickley Public Boat Ramp.  Anyone interested in attending this event should contact Mary Ann Bucci directly.

Navigation Committee Report
   Dick Ehringer presented the following report:

· Developers of the old South Shore Marina have requested a new boat dock to extend 100 feet into the river.  The committee has requested a meeting with the developer to discuss navigation impacts and work toward a viable solution prior to expensive design work being completed.

· The $460 million subway tunnel under the Allegheny River has been approved.  However, it doesn’t appear that this construction will disrupt navigation through the area.

Legislative Committee Report

Dean Orr was unable to attend the meeting.  No new information is available at this time.
Other Meeting Comments

   At this time, Mark thanked everyone for their attendance and the meeting was adjourned.
December Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for December 13th at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $20. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, December 7th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
December 13, 2006 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Mixed Field Greens w/Chartiers Crouton & Raspberry Vinaigrette Dressing

Baked Stuffed Breast of Chicken

Home Style Mashed Potatoes

Cherry Crisp
Speaker:
Jim Noel, Ohio River Forecast Center



Winter Outlook

Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, December 7th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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